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Marie Steele to Sam Steele

[pg 1] 26 Ste Famille St
  May 27th [1902]

My own darling Sam,

Yesterday early in the afternoon I received your dear letters of April 18th 
(a third on that date) 20th, 21st, 23rd, 26th, 27th & 28th seven lively letters 
which gave me so much pleasure. At about three your cablegram came from 
Ottawa worded this way “The following cable from S. A. for you - Come - have 
written - bring Mrs Hilliam & [Strathroy] Out “ -  Signed. A. D. [Tulans] Genr’l” 
Needless to say I was paralyzed for a few moments could not 
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believe I was reading the words right - I feared you were ill but on second 
thought concluded you would not send for me if such were the case knowing 
that if you were in any danger I never could get there in time. I have now 
consoled myself with the idea that the cable was your way of letting me know 
peace was near. I at once telephoned Mr. F. White to see if the authorities had 
heard any news from you or of your health but there has been none so far & 
they have all come to the same conclusion that peace is at hand.
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Minto awaits the news with impatience I am [told] & they almost envy me. Now 
as for the going I have wondered & wondered until I feel almost ill as to the 
cause of your sudden change in regard to the matter, as you are aware of me 
having taken the house for another year. Then, everything is so expensive that 
we cannot manage to rent & furnish at the price of articles now. Any way, I 
cannot possibly leave before Aug. as I must pay Hicks & Sons, your Federal 
Life & etc, before I can possibly entertain the idea of leaving.
I must have time to get ready, as I was so sure of remaining here another year 
that I did nothing towards preparing for such a journey in any way & I have 
four to get ready, my dear. Then the furniture question must be decided & 
really & truly my dear, if it is only for a year, I will not go - it is foolish on my 
part to spend so much money for so short a time & now that we have a 



prospect of being quieter, with Duffins out of the house, I can stand it for 
another year. All this must be calmly thought over & if it is your wish that we 
should stay in Canada 
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I am as usual ever ready to take your advice & abide by your decision, so do 
not hesitate. All rests with you & if your intention is to be absent only another 
year, I will wait for you here - only you would have to come back before May of 
1903 as we would have to leave this house on the 1st of that month next year. 
Do not think that I do not wish to go, it is only that I fear some of my letters 
may have been the cause of the change & that it may inconvenience you 
exceedingly & put you to much expense, & I know, we can’t afford that now.
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By going at the end of Aug. or even in Oct it gives us a chance of exchanging 
letters & understanding each other, my darling. I know Sept. is not a good 
month to travel on account of the equinoxtial [sic] gales which take place then. 
You also said in yours that I will answer a little later that if peace was declared 
you would be seen [illegible] there before & that I should not be with you as 
you would be away all the time, so I keep wondering how you changed your 
mind so soon. You must also let me know whether I will take pictures, piano, 
dishes, 
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etc, as you know I have not travelled much. I ask in case you wish us to go - 
You seem so anxious about the education of the little ones, that it may better 
for me to remain here & devote my time to their education & it is so much 
cheaper living here & you do not want to stay in Africa & may return soon. It is 
awfully hard to decide in such a case as ours is! I am so well aware of your 
desire to come back & live in Canada, that I do not wish to hamper you with 
myself & the children, as our being there may keep you away longer, so weigh 
the matter very carefully, please my darling & if you think we can save some 
more money by myself & the little ones remaining here, I shall stay. I am 
anxious to save & economize in every way & you are better able to judge of 
the cost of living there & the expense of our going out better than I can. Well, 
dear, as I want to catch the mail steamer tomorrow, I will close. I will write Mrs 
Hilliam. This will give you an idea of how I feel in the matter & make you 
understand just how things are. Will write again tomorrow. The children are all 
well & send much love & many sweet kisses. 
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With sweet kisses from
    Your own true warmhearted
          wifie,
              Maye
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